We’ve now been in Aberdeen for four months and continue holding our weekly Bible studies at
Starbucks. Our regular group—Libby, Guessy, Nelson, and Folley—have been a consistent and
encouraging time of growth and fellowship.

Recently, we’ve also connected with three young men from another church, all of whom are
newer in their faith. It’s been a joy to walk alongside them as they seek to grow in their
relationship with God. I know for sure that God has ordained our meeting. One of them, John, is
especially hungry for more, and we’re excited to see how God continues to work in his life.
We've also been blessed to be involved in ministry in the neighboring town of Elgin with our
friends and fellow pastors, the Fyfes. Their friendship and partnership have been a great
encouragement as we continue building connections across this region. Speaking of connections,
we were greatly blessed by the ‘Scotland district ladies department’ to host a ladies prayer walk in
Aberdeen where over 30 ladies from across Scotland walked and travailed throughout the city of
Aberdeen.

We’ve continued ministering at the church I mentioned in our first newsletter. Melissa recently
preached at a ladies' conference there, and I had the opportunity to minister on Father’s Day.
We’re deeply thankful for the favor God has given us there and for the relationships that are
steadily growing.

This past month, we participated in another all-night prayer meeting at this church. The
respected bishop I have mentioned previously was visiting again, and in the middle of the service,
he called me out publicly. He said the Lord had spoken to him—that I was holding back on what
I had been sent to deliver to the church in Aberdeen. He handed me the microphone, and under a
strong conviction of the Holy Ghost, I knew it was time and I began to preach the essential need
for baptism in Jesus' name.

By the Spirit, I declared that at their upcoming camp meeting—where over 400 believers, leaders,
and pastors from their organization will gather—we will baptize and rebaptize every willing
believer, leader, and pastor in the only saving name of Jesus. The message was received in the
moment, though it has not yet been acted upon. Still, we believe the door remains open. There’s a
clear sense in the spirit of “what must we do with this?” lingering in the hearts of those who heard.
We remain grateful that, despite our doctrinal differences, the pastor and leadership continue to
receive us with love and openness, allowing us to minister and giving us opportunity to impart
truth. Please keep praying with us—for boldness, spiritual clarity, and a continued outpouring of
God’s truth and power.

As we make disciples and build connections beyond the walls of this church, we continue to stand
on the vision God gave me before we ever came to Aberdeen. I’ve shared it before, but I share it
again now—declaring in faith that God is bringing it to pass.

Before we left Canada, I saw a vision of a Filipino man who would be the key to an open door in a
city I knew nothing about. I know that man is Pastor Sam—the Filipino pastor of a congregation
here that has been fasting and praying for revival. I do not believe this is a coincidence, but a
divine appointment.

As our time here draws to a close—for now—we trust that God is aligning hearts, entire
churches, and leaders for a greater work than any of us could orchestrate. Please pray with us
that the fullness of this vision will unfold in God's perfect will and timing. In Jesus name.

With love from Aberdeen,
The Cletheroes.



